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Heredn the southwest, we.are.eagerly.anticipating,the return of cooler weather. It's a lot more fun to
go outside and carve gourds when the temperature drops below 100 and the humidity from our
summer monsoon season goes down. Some gourd growers in Arizona have already begun harvesting
some early gourds - in our hot desert climate gourds often dry quickly right on the vine. Despite the
heat, I did keep my promise to myself and find time to work on a new gourd just for fun. I have
featured it on the home page of my website, but you can see additonal views below.
—OUTow(uP00E TUEY 1000 TuOWT EETUEOEUUT DEDU T T10600UDEEL&OUUELL TIUTENDOu2T1x(TOET luBecause of that
trip, (uPBOGOOIE TuTBxxBOTUOUETUTUOOWUOOu2 T xUTOE TUihkITwOWT Tul I0EHI promise to ship out any
orders promptly just as soon as I return.

Ev and I were very fortunate to spend a week in Alaska last month with our
grown children, spouses and grandchildren. It was a wonderful way for all of
us to spend time together in one place, and the Alaskan scenery was

fabulous. I also loved seeing the Northwest Coast art. To the right is one of
the totems from the National Park in Sitka. Above is a view of Glacier Bay. It
is beautiful up there and we also enjoyed the cooler weather.

d—IPdiSeptember 27th "UFO" (unfinished objects) gourd class - information on the classes page.

Last chance - just a couple of weeks before my classes at the Florida Gourd Retreat. There are still a few spaces available in some
classes, which are September 17 to the 21st. Please visit the Florida Gourd Society page for more information and to register for
classes.

o aEOE0UTUENI T TuSTREN&OUUERST UIBYEY - EIOE TUhAmNITAEUTIOTEN0auT U006u/0T EUTiYRUBNI T TOUURITWIOUTTOUI T VinTexas has a lot of great
gourd artists and I think this festival will just continue to grow and become better every year. I'm looking forward to atten@
Join The Class

*To get notice of classes as soon as they are posted, please add your name to my classes updates email list. updates List
People on this list will get the news first and have the best opportunity to select the dates and classes they prefer.
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3T0.0D0EOUEUT T xauTOUUEWIDYDEDIT OEOOTUTIOON2EOu—10U00iuIn the Neolithic age, (about 700 years ago) a primitive form of
CRANIAL TREPHINATION was practiced in many parts of the world. This procedure involved the cutting and removal of portions of
the skull. It is assumed that this was done for therapeutic reasons such as swelling from head injuries, and possibly for religious reasons
such as allowing evil spirits to escape from the brain. These primitive surgeons sometimes used shells or gourd pieces to replace
missing parts of skulls. Gourd pieces were wrapped in a thin gold sheet , and inserted in the skull under the skin or to cover the hole
left by the operation.
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